
 

 

June 12, 2023, Meeting Minutes- held at the Mahoning Township Building, 849 Bloom Road, 
Danville, PA, at 5:30pm 
Members of the Board present: Chairman Bill Lynn, Vice-Chairman John Whelan, Supervisor’s 
Glen Cromley, Andy Lysiak & Al Neuner, Zoning Officers Dean VonBlohn & Jim Dragano, Secretary 
Carolyn Dragano, DSI Lead Lloyd Craig, Solicitor Jonathan DeWald, Engineer Drew Barton 
 
Also present:  Anna Wiest from Danville News, Geri Gibbons from Press Enterprise, Brad Herrold, 
C Hall, Don & Mary Alice King, Linda Rea & Nancy Whelan  
 
ALL VOTING WILL BE CONSIDERED UNANIMOUS UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED. 
The meeting started with the group saying the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Chairman Lynn asked for any public comment related to the agenda items. No comments.  
 
Police Chief Fred Dyroff was not available.  
 
Treasurer Ken Houck was not available. 
 
Engineer Drew Barton had nothing: 
 
Solicitor Jonathan DeWald had nothing. 
 
Zoning Officer Dean VonBlohn: 
Dean briefly discussed property maintenance issues in the township. 
 
DSI Lead Lloyd Craig gave his report and discussed: 
From unfinished business, Lloyd said a few miscellaneous parts were shipped for the bridge lights 
but said he still hasn’t heard anything about the poles.  
 
From unfinished business, Lloyd said he is still waiting on a second quote for the guiderails for 
Clinic Road. 
 
From unfinished business, Lloyd discussed brush dumping that is getting out of hand.  After a 
brief discussion, the board decided to continue allowing residents to drop off brush 5 days per 
week but limit it to only 1 load per week.  
 
Resident Linda Rea expressed concerns about brush piles laying near the road on Maple Street.   
 
Fire Chief Leslie Young was not available. 
  
Unfinished business: 
Chairman Lynn said he left a message with two alternatives to the resident on schoolhouse road 
who had asked about the streetlights.   
 
 



 

 

From unfinished business, Zoning Officer Dean VonBlohn said the rooster was taken to a home 
and is no longer at the property.   
 
Engineer Barton said he will have the final draft of the comprehensive plan ready next week.  
 
Engineer Barton said he and Lloyd are working on the landscaping issues on Edgewood Drive. 
 
Engineer Barton said he is waiting to meet with the utility company to find out more about the 
expansion project.  
 

Chairman’s Report on Executive Sessions Held Prior to Meeting:  
Chairman Lynn said they had one executive session since the last meeting.  It was on the 9th of 
June for personnel. 
 
Supervisor Whelan motioned to approve May Supervisor minutes.  Supervisor Neuner 
seconded.  Motion passed.   
 
Reminders:   
Chairman Lynn reminded residents that the next yard waste pickup date is next Tuesday, June 
20th.  
 
Chairman Lynn said 2023 Dumpster Day will be held on August 12th, from 8am to 11am, at 
Danville Child Development Center, located at 1459 Bloom Road, from 8am-11am.   Full details 
for Dumpster Day are posted on the website at www.mahoningtownship.org.   
 
Public comment not related to new business:  No comment. 
 
Supervisor Neuner motioned to pay the bills.  Supervisor Whelan seconded.  Motion passed.  
 
Supervisor Whelan motioned to adjourn.  Supervisor Cromley seconded.  Motion passed.  
 
 

 

This meeting was recorded. These minutes reflect the events and dialog during the meeting but 

are not transcribed verbatim.   

 

All Reports are available at the Township Building 

 

 

Carolyn Dragano, Secretary  


